
Minutes of Meeting 

      Glenford Village Council

   July 5, 2016
Present:


Mayor Leonard Sheppard  
Visitors:
Ben Carpenter

Paul Currence


Frank Correll

Sharon Phillips


Jeff Ours   
    
    

Heidi Carpenter

         

Tom Phillips


Tom Coleman              

Absent


Caleb Garza
 


Brian Butler


Linda Nicodemus


Brandon Fox

Brian Zets

         



Mayor Sheppard called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitors acknowledged.
Council Action Items: 

Mayor Sheppard asked if there was a motion to pay bills and that the all the monthly bills have not come in yet but will need to be paid prior to the next Council meeting. Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to pay bills including the ones that will be due before the next meeting. Council Member Sharon Phillips seconded the motion and present voted in favor. 

Mayor Sheppard asked if everyone had a chance to review the financial report that Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus distributed. Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to approve the Monthly Financial report and Council Member Sharon Phillips seconded. All present voted in favor. 

Minutes of the last meeting May 31, 2016 Council Committee’s meeting and June 7, 2016 Council meeting distributed.  Council President Jeff Ours made the motion to suspend the reading and accept the minutes as submitted. Seconded by Council Member Paul Currence and all present voted in favor and the motion carried.
Visitors:

Ben Carpenter stopped to distributed election information for his running for Perry County Commissioner. He wants to visit all the Townships, Villages and Cities and if he is elected he plans to continue visiting each to listen to the concerns and inform them on what is going on. The Mayor and Council stated that problems like not paving SR 757 or (In the Township it’s George Ice Road in the Village its Main Street. But they paved south all the way to SR 204 but on the north just to the Village corporation limit. Ben spoke about several grant possibilities and we should contact Tommy Johnson (also the Mayor of Somerset). There are floodplain opportunities and blighted properties funds. The County water issue has quieted down but it has not disappeared. Frank Correll stated that the County Commissioners should do an inventory of the needs of all their communities and help those who aren’t staffed to fill out grant application or have the contact to find help. 
Water Report: - Brandon Fox was absent so we move to the sewer report. 

Sewer Report: Tom Coleman stated that he is working on the NPDES permit renewal and a $200 fee. He has been in contact with them for the necessary testing requirements. He thanked Heidi Carpenter for all her help and stated that he will be on vacation next week. Brandon will back him up during that time and he will call Heidi if she needs to do more testing. He discussed the plant operating better and its beginning to operate properly.  
Mayor sewer lid safety issue  – He informed Tom of the lid the lid on the septic tank in Casey’s house was broken and probably when the gas company was in there running new lines. But he is concern that the plastic lid could easily be broken and a child fall into them. He would like to have Tom check to see if other better sewer tank lids exist and maybe what other communities use. Jeff and the Mayor will check on a possible solution.  

Old Business:

Mayor Sheppard stated that we need to set a time to go present it to the Commissioners during their weekly meeting. 

Mayor Sheppard stated that we received the documents from the Water Pollution Control Fund regarding a loan that we had been allowed to draw off of for the sewer project.  We only used $44, 051.87 and now we have closed it out to get a lower repayment amount. 

Mayor – Time limit on sewer hookup. Tom is trying to get ahold of Lloyd Thompson for the village connections since Charlie Shaffer is tied up over at the lake. The deadline is set for July 1, 2016. Brian is still trying to get Charlie to give us a list of who he has contracts with. 

Mayor – 2017 Perry County Bi-Centennial Commission – Council Member Heidi Carpenter – She attended the meeting and brought a few items to pass out. There are several events throughout the County. They want every community to be involved in the planning and ideas people have to help. Shawnee is doing a half Marathon to raise funds. 
Mayor - Shelly Park tree. Council Members checked it out last week and had several options. But they concluded that they should get a professional to handle it. The Mayor would like the stump and all removed. They will get a quote from Slones and Denims. 
Mayor – Township resident that wants to annex into the village- Mayor Sheppard stated that Chris Helser had asked him what would need to be done for him to annex him into the village. He wants to build a house across the street for his current home. Council Member Heidi Carpenter will ask Ben to see if he knows what the process is. 

New Business:

Mayor - Skating Rink- Frank Correll talked to the Hamilton’s and they stated that we could do anything we want on that property. That really doesn’t help us when the property owner has to apply for the grants. Council President Jeff Ours stated that it would be a great project for the Lions Club.
Mayor – Cold Mix – Mayor Sheppard stated that he will get the Trustees to deliver it and he needs help filling in the potholes. Everyone agreed they would help.

Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to adjourn at 8:30 pm and was seconded by Council Member Heidi Carpenter.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.












____
Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

